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London Northwestern Railway unveils
major scheme to revitalise Hertfordshire
railway station building

A major scheme to revitalise a disused station building on the Abbey Line
between Watford Junction and St Albans Abbey has been unveiled by London
Northwestern Railway (LNR).

The scheme, at Bricket Wood station in Hertfordshire, will be run by the local
Heritage Trust and has been given the go-ahead thanks to a huge £250,000
grant from the rail operator.



It will see the building, which has stood empty for decades, brought back into
use for the benefit of communities living near the popular branch line. Once
renovations are complete, the new-look building will operate as a community
hub for passengers and people living near the route.

Vicky Cropper-Clarke, head of community and stakeholder for LNR, said: “We
are delighted to be working with the Heritage Trust to bring this building
back into use for the community. The building is the last one remaining on
the Abbey Line and has fantastic potential.

“Throughout the pandemic our focus has rightly been on keeping our services
running for our communities who need them, but we must also look to the
future and make sure the railway remains an inviting and welcoming place
for our passengers.

“Schemes like this are at the heart of what London Northwestern Railway is
all about – working with the community to build a local railway right at the
heart of our neighbourhoods.”

The project has been approved by LNR as part of its inaugural Customer and
Communities Improvement Fund (CCIF), with funding provided by the
Department for Transport.

As part of CCIF, LNR and sister company West Midlands Railway will invest a
total of £1.7million in dozens of community projects across the network over
the next 12 months.

David Horton, from the Bricket Wood Station Heritage Trust, said: “It is
something of a dream come true to receive this most generous grant from
London Northwestern Railway.

"This funding will enable us to bring new life back to a building which has
been out of railway use for more than half a century. Thanks to this project,
Bricket Wood station will soon be returned to its rightful place at the beating
heart of the village - for the community, railway customers and visitors alike."
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For further information on this release, call our press office on 03300 955150
or email press.office@wmtrains.co.uk

West Midlands Trains operates both West Midlands Railway and London
Northwestern Railway services.

• London Northwestern Railway services operate between
Liverpool and Birmingham, and on the West Coast Main Line to
and from London Euston.

• West Midlands Railway services operate to destinations across
the West Midlands via Birmingham New Street and Birmingham
Snow Hill.

For more information on these services visit westmidlandsrailway.co.uk or
londonnorthwesternrailway.co.uk

If you have been sent this press release, this is because we believe this to be
of interest to you.

To sign up for all future releases, visit our newsroom and subscribe to our
updates. You can unsubscribe to our releases at any time.

Contacts

Press Office - Media Use Only
Press Contact
press.office@wmtrains.co.uk
0330 095 5626

https://www.westmidlandsrailway.co.uk/
https://www.londonnorthwesternrailway.co.uk/
https://www.londonnorthwesternrailway.co.uk/
mailto:press.office@wmtrains.co.uk
tel:0330 095 5626

